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FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATURE 2nd CALLED SESSION - 2005

July 27, 2005

TO: Honorable Jane Nelson, Chair, Senate Committee on Health & Human Services 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB28 by Shapleigh (Relating to the use of certain human cells and tissue; providing 
penalties.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill amends Subtitle H, Title 2, Health and Safety Code, to ban human cloning for any purposes. It 
allows for other types of cloning research and provides that anyone who intentionally engages in 
human cloning commits a felony of the first degree. The bill also prohibits the sale or or purchase of a 
human oocyte or unfertilized blastocyst.

The Office of the Attorney General assumes that any new complaints, investigations, or cases arising 
from the bill would be absorbed by current agency resources.

The Department of State Health Services indicates that the bill would have no fiscal impact on the 
agency.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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